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The Committee met under the chairmanship of the Permanent Representative of Belize to the OAS, Ambassador Néstor Méndez, Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, in order to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/CSH-1404/12 corr. 1.

The following delegations participated in this meeting:  Argentina, Bahamas, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Haiti, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Peru, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, and the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.
1. Presentation of the Annual Report of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD) (CP/doc.4710/12)

Ambassador Paul Simons, Executive Secretary of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD), presented the report of CICAD.

The delegation of Peru requested the removal of its footnote on page 26 of the report and announced that it was withdrawing the addition that they had requested. The delegation also expressed its appreciation to the Executive Secretary of CICAD and the current Chair of CICAD (Argentina).

The delegation of Mexico welcomed the contents of the 2011 report presented by CICAD and, in view of those contents and of the work done in 2012, which had included implementation of several initiatives and projects, extended a collective invitation calling for the CSH to be kept permanently informed of their progress. In particular, the delegation of Mexico drew attention to the adoption of a work plan by which the Executive Secretariat would implement the Hemispheric Plan of Action on Drugs 2011-2015, the MEM update process, and the creation of a working group to initiate a process of reflection on the future of CICAD with a view to its strengthening.

The delegation of Costa Rica thanked Ambassador Simons for his report and for the organization of the most recent CICAD meeting. In particular, he acknowledged the reframing of CICAD's mission, which will enable it to tackle the challenges that the Organization adopts in confronting the global drug problem.

The delegation of Bolivia also thanked and acknowledged the leadership of the Executive Secretariat and its initiative in changing the format of CICAD meetings. He said that they had witnessed an exchange of opinions on the topics chosen and that the outcome of those discussions were concrete agreements on which they would like to be apprised of progress. Finally, he recognized the active participation of the delegations at the last meeting of CICAD which set a new standard for such meetings.

The Committee took note of the above report and thanked the Chair of CICAD.
2. Report on activities of the Technical Secretariat of the Inter-American Convention against the Illicit Manufacturing of and Trafficking in Firearms, Ammunition, Explosives and Related Materials (CIFTA)

Ms. Alison August Treppel, Acting Director of the Department of Public Security, presented a verbal report on the activities carried out this year under the Inter-American Convention against the Illicit Manufacturing of and Trafficking in Firearms, Ammunition, Explosives, and Other Related Materials (CIFTA).

The delegation of El Salvador mentioned that unfortunately there were no resources available for holding at least one formal preparatory meeting ahead of the Conference of the States Party to the CIFTA, which would have allowed the finalization of documents beforehand. In that connection, he mentioned that this matter should be taken into account at the next budget allocation meeting, so that the CIFTA might be provided with the necessary resources for the next meeting of the Consultative Committee.

The delegation of Costa Rica thanked the Secretariat for its report, which showed both the progress made in implementing the Convention and that the Department of Public Security had cooperated a great deal on the issue of firearms marking.

The delegation of Mexico added its remarks of appreciation for the technical support provided and noted the results of the Conference of the States Party. The Mexican delegation also mentioned that a number of projects remained pending, such as tracing as a component of effective marking.

The delegation of Peru referred to the comment of El Salvador and opined that in the budget exercise they should include funds to ensure consistency between what they say and what they do. With regard to the Conference of the States Party, the Peruvian delegation underscored the importance of donor country participation, without which the level of participation would not have been possible.
3. Consideration of the draft resolution “Advancing Hemispheric Security:  A Multidimensional Approach” (CP/CSH-1386/12 rev. 7)

The Committee received the paragraphs presented by CICAD, contained in document CP/CSH-1405/12, which were approved by the Working Group at the fifty-first regular session of CICAD on May 10, 2012; it also received the paragraphs presented by the CIFTA, which were approved during the third plenary session of the Conference of the States Party to the CIFTA held on May 14, 2012, and are contained in document CIFTA/CEP-III/doc.3/12 rev. 4. Those paragraphs were approved and included in the draft resolution of the CSH.

The delegations considered the draft resolution “Advancing Hemispheric Security: A Multidimensional Approach.” Their observations are reflected in document CP/CSH-1386/12 rev. 8.
4. Other business

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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